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Good a�ernoon

Please see a�ached.

Kind regards

Adriana

Adriana Lions
Electorate Officer for
Daryl Maguire MP
Member for Wagga Wagga

waggawagga@parliament.nsw.gov.au

(02) 6921 1622
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76 Morgan Street (PO Box 2184) Wagga Wagga 2650 
Tel: 02 6921 1622 or 1300 768 378

Maguire
Member for Wagga Wagga
Parliamentary Secretary for Corrections, Emergency Services, 
Veterans and The Centenary of ANZAC

Fax: 02 6921 4424 Email: waggawagga@parliament.nsw.gov.au 
Web: www.rnaguireriverinamedia.com.au

Parliament Flouse Macquarie Street Sydney NSW 2000
Tel: 02 9230 2155

The Hon. Victor Dominello MP 
Minister for Finance, Services and Property
G.P.O. Box 5341 
SYDNEY 2001

Email: office@dominello.minister.nsw.aov.aii

Dear Minister

Please find enclosed correspondence received from Mrs Jeanette Campbell and a statutory 
declaration signed by Christine Campbell.

It would be appreciated if you could arrange for a review of this infringement notice No 
3144905491 as I have no doubts that Ms Campbell’s oversight in placing the permit was due 
to a stressful situation.

Your consideration of the issues raised in the attached correspondence would be appreciated 
and I look forward to your response.

Thank you.

DARmL m 
Memlfl' for

UIREltfP

27 February z017 
BT /
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Maguire
Member for Wagga Wagga
Parliamentary Secretary for Corrections, Emergency Services, 
Veterans and The Centenary of ANZAC

76 Morgan Street (PO Box 2184) Wagga Wagga 2650 
Tel: 02 6921 1622 or 1300 768 378 

Fax: 02 6921 4424 Email: waggawagga@parliament.nsw.gov.au 
Web: www.maguireriverinameclia.com.au

Parliament House Macquarie Street Sydney NSW 2000

The Hon. Victor Dominello MP Tel: 02 9230 2155

Minister for Finance, Services and Property 
G.P.O. Box 5341 
SYDNEY 2001

Email: office@dominello.minister.nsw.tzov.au

Dear Minister,

Please find enclosed correspondence received from Dr Andrew Wallace, Chair of the 
Riverina Conservatorium of Music seeking financial assistance to ensure the future of the

The current premises occupied by RCM located on the Charles Sturt University South 
Campus have been sold and it is now urgent for new permanent accommodation to be 
sourced to enable this iconic institution to exist well into the future.

RCM has proposed the redevelopment of a surplus site at 1 Simmons Street, Wagga Wagga 
which provides an opportunity for this educational facility to be housed permanently.

I now ask for your consideration of the needs of RCM to ensure that its future is secured.

RCM.

DARj
Memlier for \ 'agga Walga

27 February 2017 
BT ~

E17-0144-AS-2-16-PR-0001

Vol 31.0 99

mailto:waggawagga@parliament.nsw.gov.au
http://www.maguireriverinameclia.com.au
mailto:office@dominello.minister.nsw.tzov.au


RIVERINA Dr Andrew R. Wallace (Chair)
Website: rivconmusic.org.au 

Email: andrew@wallaces.org.au 
College Avenue, Wagga Wagga.

PO Box 7290. Mount Austin, NSW 2650
Phone: 0269 253 522; Mob: 9 007

The Secretary,
Department of Premier and Cabinet, 
GPO Box 5341,
Sydney, NSW, 2001.

Dear Mr Comley,

On the advice of the Hon. Dominic Perrottet MP the Riverina Conservatorium of Music 
(RCM) makes a submission to Government under the Unsolicited Proposals to Government 
process. It is our initial submission made with regard to the surplus site at 1 Simmons Street, 
Wagga Wagga.

This proposal is driven by the urgent need to find secure permanent accommodation for the 
RCM following the sale of the Charles Sturt University campus on which the RCM has been 
housed since 1981. A summary of the rationale for this submission is attached.

Please contact me should you need further copies of the document, or advice on any aspect 
of this proposal.

With kind regards,

Dr Andrew R. Wallace.

Chair: Riverina Conservatorium of Music. 
23rd February, 2017.

Riverina Conservatorium of Music is the region's leading institution for music education and music 
making. It is supported by the Department of Education and Training and Charles Sturt University.
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Securing the future for the RCM
Summary of Unsolicited proposal to Government - i Simmons St., Wagga Wagga

This proposal outlines an initiative through which the Riverina Conservatorium of Music (RCM) seeks to 
secure a future for the promotion and delivery of quality music education and world-class music 
performance for Wagga Wagga and the Riverina region.

The RCM currently works in partnership with the NSW Government, continuing to provide unique services 
to support the initiatives of government and the community, as it has for many years. It is a very large 
regional conservatorium with major impacts within schools across the Riverina, and serves over 1200 
student placements in schools and studio programs ivith music education and performance initiatives. From 
our location in Wagga, the RCM produces over 150 concerts each year, bringing local, regional, interstate 
and international music performers to an audience drawn from southern NSW and beyond. The RCM is a 
leader in quality curriculum-based music education and remote teaching programs in NSW.

This proposal is driven by the sale of our current home this year, locate on Charles Sturt University (CSU) 
South Campus. There is an urgent need to find viable alternative location if the RCM is to continue to deliver 
music in regional NSW. The RCM has been given clear advice by CSU that our current partnership will end 
in mid-2020, and our current site will no longer be available to us. At that time the RCM will be forced to 
close if this issue is not addressed urgently.

The RCM seeks permanent accommodation to allow it to continue to deliver quality music programs for the 
Government, and to grow into the future for the benefit of our students and the community. The RCM seeks 
to secure and redevelop the surplus NSW Government property at 1 Simmons St, Wagga Wagga. This site 
expands our vision, and will bolster our continuing partnerships with Government, enabling future growth 
for the RCM. This is a unique opportunity for Government to initiate an exciting development within the 
Riverina to provide a permanent facility supporting music education and performance in Wagga Wagga for 
southern NSW.

The proposed development also underpins face-to-face and distance education programs, based upon a sound 
business model. It will support studio teaching, and provide expanded opportunities for schools to engage in 
performance and quality learning opportunities.

This proposal also addresses the current lack of appropriate performance spaces in our community. The 
RCM has very limited space on our current site, and has great difficulty finding suitable venues for our 
music performances. The city of Wagga Wagga and the wider Riverina does not have a purpose-built music 
performance space, nor the facilities to provide music performance opportunities for student groups, or 
visiting performers, leading ensembles and orchestras. The auditorium in the proposed project will afford a 
new level of quality in music performance for the region, addressing the current lack of facilities, and 
enriching the lives of the whole community by providing facilities similar to those offered in metropolitan 
areas.

The proposal for the redevelopment of the Simmons Street site provides a unique opportunity to place the 
RCM at the heart of our growing city and region. This site offers high visibility in a creative environment, as 
a vital part of the cultural hub of the city. It affords an opportunity for the city of Wagga Wagga to 
maintain this historic location as a public asset, adding significantly to the cultural infrastructure critical for 
the regional hub centred on Wagga Wagga, while advancing excellence in music performance and education 
in southern NSW.

The RCM seeks the support of the NSW Government to bring this initiative to fruition, strengthening our 
partnership with Government and the community into the future.

Dr. Andrew R. Wallace
Chair: Riverina Conservatorium of Music
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